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DISTRICT 25E 

NEWSLETTER 

NOVEMBER 2024 

Hello my Friends! 

How can it already be Ɵme for the whole gamut of holiday service events?  From Halloween, Veterans Day, 

Thanksgiving through Christmas, the list is endless for service opportuniƟes!  I challenge each club to discover 

and complete one new service project between now and the middle of January! 

Last month, I aƩended a conference for my acƟvity profession.  I didn’t realize unƟl I was there doing     

something for myself that I had forgoƩen to recharge and rejuvenate me!  As I was reviewing some notes I 

had taken, I came upon some quesƟons that were posed to us and then for us to ask those same quesƟons to 

those we serve.  I realized that those quesƟons are relevant to Lions as well because our helping others 

(service) is turned on all the Ɵme. 

1. What do you want to do that helps you feel well? 

2. What do meaningful and purposeful mean to you? 

3. What ways do you plan to contribute/ be useful? 

4. Is being a Lion a job, a hobby, or a lifestyle for you? 

5. Are you being intenƟonal in what you are choosing to do each day? 

A challenge that Lion volunteers and healthcare workers share with the desire to help others all the Ɵme, is 

Compassion FaƟgue (from watching others suffer) and Burnout frustraƟon.  Both groups of individuals need 

to develop self-care rouƟnes.  That means developing intenƟonal plans for work, Lions service, and home 

that give moments away from stressors that lead to FaƟgue and Burnout.   

That means finding a voice, having conversaƟons with those around us that support us about how we feel 

and what we need to feel well. It cannot be just about the gripes and concerns…we must come to the       

conversaƟons with possible soluƟons and opportuniƟes for realizing that wellness. Our Lions clubs are      

families/prides that not only support the community but support each other! Speak up! Your ideas, your 

voice, your feelings are important! 

Let’s get Serving!  Make your Mark!  Create your Legacy! 
 

District Governor Erica Thomas 



Hello Lions!   

I have been visiƟng several clubs in  District 25 E, and some of the ideas for fundraisers which have been 
discussed, which would normally be menƟoned at Zone or Cabinet meets for clubs to glean ideas from:  
                 
                Food Sales as Pancake, Fish, Spagheƫ Dinners   (Dinner in the Dark to give the idea of what it 
might be like for the Blind to Experience a meal).  Either a special day for serving food at a fesƟval. 
 
                Walk / Run ACTURAL OR VIRTUAL -  sign up for doing this at one’s own level, speed and turn in 
miles for fund raising Raffle, Turkey Shoot, Tournaments as Tennis, Pickle Ball, Disc or regular Golf. 
 
And don’t forget SERVICE PROJECTS which can be done during a meeƟng.  As wriƟng cards to shut ins, Pre-
paring for your fundraisers, Stuffing Envelopes for communicaƟons.   
 
Also don’t forget that Food Pantries can use Hygiene items as Body Wash, Deodorant.  AND Hygiene items 
can be collected and given to Middle & High School age students.   
 
Give your members something to do along with aƩending a meeƟng. 
. 

 Lions are currently giving just over 13% of Leader Dog annual funds.  

 
Yours in Lionism. 
 
1st VDG 25E 

Lion John Spurgeon 

 

 

NOTICE: 

The State ConsƟtuƟon & Bylaws commiƩee has announced any amendments need to be submiƩed by  
December 2, 2024 so the commiƩee can review.  If you have amendments, please submit to PDG Vern 
Tincher at vƟncher2750@gmail.com. 

 

1st VICE  
DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
John Spurgeon (Lion Mary Ann) 
1035 W. Walnut Street 
Brownstown, IN 47220-1724 
Home: (812) 358-5329 
Cell: (812) 498-0342 
john@jcia40.net 



Why serve as a district officer? How does Lions work? Clubs need district and internaƟonal just the same 

as district and internaƟonal need the clubs. Lions InternaƟonal supplies the district and mulƟple districts 

with the knowledge to train members and clubs, offers grants to assist with purchasing service equipment, 

training materials, and promoƟng Lions Clubs world wide. District supports the clubs by training club offic-

ers, promoƟng club acƟviƟes on a larger level, supplying grants to clubs, and helping clubs grow by as-

sisƟng with membership drives when needed, sending an officer to install new members so they feel that 

much more important, and keeping members and clubs updated with informaƟon from surrounding clubs.   

Clubs support the district and internaƟonal by paying dues, turning in service project informaƟon, carrying 

the physical load of compleƟng the tasks of the communiƟes.  

One area can not work without the other and without volunteers to serve as, and club officers we  cannot 

perform the tasks to properly support our community. 

 

2VDG Brad Nolan 

2nd VICE  
DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
Brad Nolan (CS Christy Nolan) 
6875 S. County Road 700 E 
Crothersville, IN 47229 
Cell: (812) 569-1886 

Cabinet Secretary 
Christy Nolan 

Secretaries 

 CONGRATULTAIONS, you survived your first quarter! 

Now on to the fun and craziness of quarter two, the holidays… yes you can do 

this.  We know life is going to be super crazy so just be prepared.  Everyone will 

be doing extra giving.  Make sure they are turning in their service hours to you.  

Are you doing your part, asking, recording, and encouraging them?  Yes, I bet 

you didn’t know as secretary you are the club cheerleader.  Yep, you signed up 

to be the cheerleader bet you didn’t know that.  We are constantly trying to get 

the clubs to do good, whether individually or as a group.  Service is in our veins.  So, get out there and do what 

we do best.  Bring cheer to our clubs and communiƟes!  Have a great Thanksgiving and record those acƟons of 

service this month. 

District 25-E Cabinet Secretary 

CS Christy Nolan 

 



LCIF Coordinator 
Christy Nolan 
With Thanksgiving coming up, everyone starts the month as what they are thankful for daily.  By the 11th or 

12th day of the month you start to noƟce the posts dying off (me included) and by Thanksgiving they have     

almost completely stopped.  Well, I struggle with this as I have so much to be thankful for.  I have a strong, 

healthy family that I love dearly, wonderful friends, and an extended Lions family.  I am thankful every day for 

those pleasures.  Oh, don’t get me wrong my family may drive me crazy.  I get busy and don’t have Ɵme to 

hang out with friends.  Lions’ families are just that family, they don’t always agree.  But regardless they all 

know I’m a phone call away when trouble comes knocking. 

LCIF is the same way.  Even though we don’t think about it daily it is there to help when the Ɵme comes.  Right 

now, within our country we have families struggling with the aŌermath of Milton.  LCIF and Lions clubs have 

stepped up to help.   

Since September 27, LCIF has awarded 10 Emergency grants totaling $150,000 for hurricane relief across     

Florida, North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, and Tennessee. We are sƟll working with Lions in addiƟonal 

districts that are assessing needs, and we anƟcipate addiƟonal grant funding will be awarded soon. Lions in 

these districts are using Emergency grants first, and then will assess if addiƟonal LCIF funding is needed. 

 In addiƟon to these 10 Emergency grants, LCIF has also awarded 2 Major Catastrophe grants. MulƟple District 

35 (Florida) and MulƟple District 31 (North Carolina) were each awarded Major Catastrophe grants for 

$100,000 each. Lions are working to develop a plan to use these funds. 

 As of 9/30/24, LCIF has awarded 12 grants totaling $350,000 for US hurricane relief. 

 DonaƟons to the general disaster fund help us award these grants immediately to Lions who are impacted by 

natural disasters. We anƟcipate addiƟonal funding requests will be received and awarded to help support Lions 

conƟnue hurricane relief acƟviƟes. 

We don’t hear enough about what Lions and LCIF do because we are our own worst enemy.  We do not brag 

and boast about what we do. Instead, we jump in and take acƟon to heck with pictures, arƟcles, or anything 

else.  We just want to help.  Have you had your LCIF coordinator come speak to your club this year?  Have you 

appointed a club level LCIF director?  Contact myself or CT Debbie Ellis to come speak to your club.  We would 

love to share what great giving opportuniƟes we have for you for “Giving Tuesday”. 

 

CS Christy Nolan    CT Debbie Ellis 

812-569-1868     812-798-2096 

 



The Following clubs are celebrating Anniversaries: 
Worthington #9710   Chartered 11/02/1947 77 Years of  Service 
Oakland City #9685   Chartered 11/01/1965 59 Years of  Service 
 

Club Celebrating 
 Anniversaries in November 

Past District Governor Corner 
This month featuring 
Past District Governor 
Dale Leffler 

Hello Lions, 
 
Winter is coming upon us. Do you know what to do when electricity is out or ice on the roads & walkways??   

Here are a few Ɵps to help keep you safe & warm. 

Keep a can of Crisco & a candle wick handy.  This will burn slowly with liƩle to no odor except when 

blown out. Can provide light and a liƩle heat. 

Have a disaster kit at home & an emergency kit in your vehicle. 

Dress in layers & wear gloves & scarves to help keep you warm. 

Keep cell phones charged. 

Keep your car gassed up in case you need to travel or to charge a cell phone. 

When traveling, make sure roads are safe & there are no restricƟons. 

Avoid caffeine & alcohol, as they constrict blood vessels, which limits circulaƟon. 

Monitor forecasts through local news outlets or weather apps. 

A generator could help if available. 

DO NOT USE a heater in an unoccupied room. If using a fireplace, use a screen to help venƟlate & keep 

sparks form starƟng a fire. 

If the electricity is out, stay in an interior room & cover up with blankets or try to get to some place that 

has heat. 

Turn faucet on for a slow drip to keep pipes from freezing. 

 

Dale Leffler 



Lions Clubs RecruiƟng: Building a Brighter Future Through Community Service 
 

This arƟcle explores the importance of effecƟve recruitment strategies for Lions Clubs and how these efforts 
can transform communiƟes.  

  

The Importance of Recruitment 

Recruitment is vital to the sustainability and growth of any organizaƟon, and Lions Clubs are no excepƟon. 
New members not only bring fresh ideas and energy but also expand the reach and impact of the club's 
efforts. The challenges faced by communiƟes are ever evolving, ranging from health crises to environmental 
issues, making it imperaƟve that Lions Clubs conƟnuously recruit passionate individuals who are commiƩed 
to service.  

IdenƟfying PotenƟal Members 

EffecƟve recruitment begins with recognizing individuals who share the organizaƟon's values. The ideal Lions 
Club member is community-minded, seeks to develop personal leadership skills, and has a desire to help  
others. PotenƟal recruits can be found in various areas including:  

1. Local Businesses: Many entrepreneurs are looking for ways to give back and may align with the mission 
of Lions Clubs. 

2. Schools and UniversiƟes: Engaging students and young professionals introduces a new generaƟon to  
service while offering valuable leadership training. 

Community Events: UƟlizing exisƟng community events allows for organic engagement with potenƟal   
members who are already involved in service-oriented acƟviƟes. 

UƟlizing Social Media and Online Plaƞorms 

In today's digital age, leveraging social media is crucial for successful recruitment. Lions Clubs can uƟlize 
plaƞorms like Facebook, Instagram, and LinkedIn to:  

1. Share stories of community impact. 

2. Promote events and service opportuniƟes. 

Highlight the benefits of membership, such as networking and personal growth. 

CreaƟng engaging content that resonates with the target audience can help spark interest and draw new 
members to the cause.  
 

HosƟng InformaƟonal MeeƟngs and Open Houses 

HosƟng events that invite the community to learn about the Lions Club can be a highly effecƟve recruitment 
strategy. Informal gatherings, open houses, or informaƟonal meeƟngs can serve as a plaƞorm to:  

1. Share the history and mission of the Lions Club. 

2. Discuss ongoing projects and their impact. 

Allow potenƟal members to meet exisƟng members and ask quesƟons. 

These gatherings foster a welcoming environment where individuals can experience the camaraderie and 
purpose of the organizaƟon firsthand.  



 Lions Clubs RecruiƟng: Building a Brighter Future Through Community Service (ConƟnued) 
 

PromoƟng the Value of Membership 

When recruiƟng new members, it is equally important to communicate the tangible benefits of joining the 
Lions Club. Membership offers:  

1. OpportuniƟes for personal and leadership development through various programs. 

2. Networking with like-minded individuals from diverse backgrounds. 

The saƟsfacƟon of making a significant difference in the local and global community. 

HighlighƟng tesƟmonials from current members about their experiences can further emphasize these      
benefits.  
 

Tailoring Recruitment Approaches 

Every community is unique, and recruitment strategies should be adapted to fit local demographics and    
interests. Understanding the community's specific needs and aligning them with Lions Clubs projects can  
create a compelling case for individuals to join. AddiƟonally, leaders should be aƩenƟve to feedback from 
current members to conƟnuously improve recruitment efforts.  
 

Conclusion 

RecruiƟng new members is pivotal for the ongoing success of Lions Clubs. By acƟvely engaging the           
community, uƟlizing modern technology, and showcasing the mulƟtude of benefits membership offers, Lions 
Clubs can ensure a steady influx of passionate individuals ready to make a difference. UlƟmately, effecƟve 
recruitment leads to a stronger organizaƟon, beƩer service delivery, and a brighter future for communiƟes 
across the globe. Together, Lions can conƟnue to exemplify their commitment to serving humanity, one 
community at a Ɵme.  

 

Eddie McKim 

Global Membership Team 

GMT Coordinator 

 

 



Hello CA I Coordinators/Area Leaders, 
  
We are pleased to provide an addiƟonal update to LCIF’s ongoing support following the impact of recent hur-
ricane in the southeastern United States.  
  
Between July 1, 2024 and October 14, 2024, LCIF awarded 147 grants globally totaling US $2,828,653 under 
the cause of disaster relief. This includes refugee relief grants.  
  
United States 
Since September 27, LCIF has awarded 10 Emergency grants totaling $150,000 for hurricane relief across 
Florida, North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, and Tennessee. We are sƟll working with Lions in addiƟonal 
districts that are assessing needs, and we anƟcipate addiƟonal grant funding will be awarded soon. Lions in 
these districts are using Emergency grants first, and then will assess if addiƟonal LCIF funding is needed. 
  
In addiƟon to these 10 Emergency grants, LCIF has also awarded 2 Major Catastrophe grants. MulƟple District 
35 (Florida) and MulƟple District 31 (North Carolina) were each awarded Major Catastrophe grants for 
$100,000 each. Lions are working to develop a plan to use these funds. 
  
As of today, LCIF has awarded 12 grants totaling $350,000 for US hurricane relief. 

  
DonaƟons to the general disaster fund help us award these grants immediately to Lions who are impacted by 
natural disasters. We anƟcipate addiƟonal funding requests will be received and awarded to help support 
Lions conƟnue hurricane relief acƟviƟes. 

  
We deeply understand the extensive damage across these states and are in ongoing communicaƟon with Li-
ons in affected areas. We're conƟnually reviewing new requests from districts that may need further assis-
tance. Our commitment to supporƟng relief efforts is unwavering, and we truly appreciate the dedicaƟon of 
Lions acƟvely helping in these devastated communiƟes. Your enthusiasm for sharing the impacƞul work of 
YOUR foundaƟon is incredibly inspiring. 
  
Thank you for your hearƞelt support and unwavering dedicaƟon. You are appreciated beyond words. 
  
 With graƟtude, 
Your CA I Regional Development Team 
Lions Clubs InternaƟonal FoundaƟon 
300 W. 22nd St. Oak Brook, IL 60523  



Hello Lions, 
 
This year I have the pleasure of being the NominaƟons and ElecƟons Chair for both the State and the District.  
Since the District ConvenƟon is quickly approaching (March 2025), I thought now would be a good Ɵme to let 
everyone know about the nominaƟons. 
 
Anyone who is interested in running for the office of 2nd Vice District Governor has to meet a few               
qualificaƟons.  Candidates must have been club president for a year and served on the club board of           
directors an addiƟonal two years.  They must also have served on the district cabinet for a year.  I must      
receive leƩers of endorsement at least 30 prior to the convenƟon or by February 19th.  If you are interested, 
please contact me for addiƟonal informaƟon. 
 
Also, 30 days prior to the convenƟon, candidates for the trustee posiƟons should have their leƩer of intent to 
me.  Candidates should be in good standing with their club and willing to serve on the project they are    
elected to.  For more informaƟon for the projects, please contact me for addiƟonal informaƟon.   
 
At the state level, we are looking for candidates for the office of Comptroller and InternaƟonal ConvenƟon 
CommiƩee.  Anyone can run for the office of Comptroller but only Past District Governors may run for        
InternaƟonal ConvenƟon CommiƩee.   
 
Thank you, 
 

Racing to Serve, PCC Keith Thomas 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
PCC Keith Thomas 
400 North 12th Street 
Petersburg, IN 47567 
Cell: 812-7354-4637 
kthomas@threeidesign.com 

November 14 Official Visit to Seymour Noon and Seymour Evening 

December 1 Virtual District MeeƟng and ConƟnued Learning 

December 14 Council Christmas Party 

December  17 Official Visit to Salem Lions 

January 17,18 Mid-Winter Conference in Indianapolis 

January 28 Official Visit to Evansville Eastside 

February 22 District Leadership Learning at French Lick West Baden 

March 21—22 District 25E ConvenƟon with ID Edwin “Guy” Hollander  
 

 

Please contact District Governor to schedule your club’s Official Visit Now as the     

calendar is quickly filling up.    

District Events and Calendar 



List of common used Lions abbreviations  
IP International President  PIP Past International President ZC Zone Chair 
RC Region Chair   ID International Director  PID Past International Director 
DG District Governor  PDG Past District Governor  CC Council Chair   
PCC Past Council Chair  CS Cabinet Secretary  CT Cabinet Treasurer 
LCIF Lions Club International Foundation LCI Lions Club International 
GMA Global Membership Approach 

Hello Lions, 

Please remember to contact Lion Ceal Schulz to add and remove names from 
the Prayer List and the Fallen Lion list.  Also please let Ceal know about the 
memorial service or visitation.  Ceal’s email address is 
cealschulz@sbcglobal.net   

Lions in need of  Prayers 
Lion Jack Voightschild  Lion Jaline Spurgeon  Lion Jeff Cooper 
Lion Charlie Placke  PDG John Ferry   Lion Carol Murdock 
Lion  Marvin Mast  PDG Cindy Wright (25D) PDG Newell Clifton  
Lion Mike Crouch  PDG Charlie Crawford  Lion Jim Springer 
Lion Rex Drabling  PDG Sheryl Schafer  Lion Bill Hinkle 
 

New Member   Club     Sponsor 
Greg Gahlinger Sr  Georgetown   Kasandra Ramsey 
Mary Gahlinger   Georgetown   Kasandra Ramsey 
Mark McComas   Georgetown   James Galbreath 
Cory Mueth   Jasper    Gary Sturgil II 
Kyle Hinderlider  Medora Community  Chris Snodgrass 
Jennifer Olmstead  New Albany   Sara Glass 
Anita Bottom   Petersburg   Larry Bottom 
Charlotte Frederick  Petersburg   Larry Bottom 
Taylor Hunt   Petersburg   Larry Bottom 
Carla Johnson   Petersburg   Larry Bottom 
Dustin Steward   Seymour Noon   Brad Nolan 
Arwin Quinn   Shoals    Theresa Fuhrman 
Cheyanna Hayes  Winslow    Lucebra Gamble 
Falicia Hayes   Winslow    Lucebra Gamble 

New Lions in October 

Prayer List 
None Reported 

Fallen Lions in October 



51st Annual Seymour Oktoberfest 
October 3-5, 2024 

 

The Seymour Noon Lions were busy during the 51st Annual Seymour Oktoberfest FesƟval held from October 3-

5, 2024, in downtown Seymour, Indiana. 

 

The Noon Lions set up downtown on Wednesday, October 2nd to get our trailer and merchandise ready and the 

outside surrounding the trailer decorated. We even found Ɵme to sing “Happy Birthday” and have a birthday 

cake on 2VDG Brad Nolan’s Birthday! 

 

The Seymour Noon Lions are responsible for selling the “Official Oktoberfest Merchandise” for the fesƟval and 

have been appointed as the official seller of swag by the City of Seymour. 

 

We sell short-sleeved shirts, long-sleeved shirts, sweatshirts, Alpine Hats, and FesƟval Collector Pins and we  

also sell water and sodas each year for $1.00 (as a service and not a fundraiser) and are the cheapest every 

year at the fesƟval. 

 

The best part of the fesƟval for me was talking to all the great people from all over Jackson County, the state, 

and the United States. They were unique, down-to-earth people who were just there to join in the celebraƟon 

and help support your cause. 

 

We would like to say “Thank You” to all those individuals who helped man the Seymour Noon trailer to help 

sell merchandise and the drink staƟon to help sell our covey of refreshments. You gave freely of your Ɵme and 

talents, and we appreciate every one of you!  

 

YOU are the reason that we can do what we do in our community because of the support that you so freely 

give – Thank You! 

 

We look forward to seeing you 

next year! 



 

More Pictures from the 51st 
Annual Seymour Oktoberfest 



District Governor Erica Thomas (Right) presents to 

the Sullivan County Lions Club members Past    

District Governor Vern Tincher, Past InternaƟonal 

Director Linda Tincher, and Cabinet Treasurer and 

Past President Debbie Ellis with a Club Excellence 

Award for Lions Year of 2023-2024. 

A big pat on the back to the Lions who have been out there 

in all the schools and day cares this fall screening those  18 

month to 6 year olds. With most of the screenings entered 

for the month, the Lions of Indiana have screened over 

6500 kids across the state from    August to October using a 

fleet of KidSight and club owned cameras. Now that most 

are finishing up schools and Head Starts, think about focusing on the small day cares, 

nurseries, and ministries in your area. Set up a monthly screening at the county library. 

The sooner we can screen kids, the beƩer!  

The current consent forms and cover sheet are available for download at: 

hƩps://www.visionfirst.org/operaƟonkidsight 
 

I have also created a public Google Drive folder with documents related to KidSight. 

Email for a link if that’s in your comfort zone. 

If you need hard copies mailed to you, please call 317-213-3902 or email Karlene Roe at 

kidsight@aƩ.net.  

Please remember the mailing address for submi ng screenings has changed. The current 

cover sheets have the correct informa on.  

Reach out if you need supplies for your cameras/screenings.  

Lions of MD25, keep up the good work! 

August to  
October 2024 
District Count 
A 1162 
B 163 
C 1504 
D 453 
E 351 
F 1696 
G 1245 
Total: 6574  



 




